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Award Holders 

 

 

 

We are in the process of updating 

profiles for our Three Schools' 

Mental Health Award Holders in 

Phase 2. Take a look at who the 

programme is funding via the links 

below. 

 

PHASE 1 AWARD HOLDERS 

 

PHASE 2 AWARD HOLDERS 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations  
Dr Fu 

Congratulations to Three Schools' 

Mental Health Award holder, 

Dr Yu Fu, who was recently won 

the Research Staff Community 

Champion Prize at the University of 

Liverpool. 

Read more 
 

https://www.spcr.nihr.ac.uk/Three-Schools/three-schools-mental-health-award-holders-phase-1
https://www.spcr.nihr.ac.uk/Three-Schools/three-schools-mental-health-award-holders-phase-2
https://www.liverpool.ac.uk/researcher/celebrating-success/path-to-independence-2024/


 

Project Outputs 

 

  

 

In April 2024, Dr Stephanie Ejegi-Memeh, Three NIHR Research Schools' 

Mental Health Programme Career Development Award holder,  brought 

together over 40 Black-led community organisations who are promoting 

mental health and tackling racial inequality in innovative and creative ways.  

 Video capturing the Spaces of Black Unity and Joy event: Watched 

150 times in two weeks. You can watch the Spaces of Black Unity 

and Joy video here.  

 Short report on the Spaces of Black Unity and Joy event. You can 

access the report here. 

Stephanie has also produced a Directory of Black-led community 

organisations working to improve the health of Black communities in 

the UK. This has been really well received with lots of positive comments. 

This resource is also being shared widely via email and social media 

(X and LinkedIn). It's been re-tweeted 127 times and liked on LinkedIn 94 

times. You can access the directory of Black-led community 

organisations here. 

https://www.sheffield.ac.uk/ahpnm/people/nursing-and-midwifery/stephanie-ejegi-memeh
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LoMFWet1JIE
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1o5ias5w-M89CunN1oLyU8nrMLyOEs_fY/view?usp=drive_link
https://x.com/EjegiMemeh/status/1807775045021839375
https://www.linkedin.com/posts/stephanie-ejegi-memeh-phd-772a5b7a_black-led-community-organisations-in-the-activity-7214560609110028288-UOsa?utm_source=share&utm_medium=member_desktop
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1bn8d40R75wDYmNYcp1tFVbqvw-c9MbwwVUyslESRqOE/edit?usp=sharing


 

 

 

Solutions to Perinatal 
Loneliness 

 

Ruth Naughton-Doe has published 

her report on Figshare sharing the 

findings from her Three NIHR 

Research Schools' Mental Health 

Programme Fellowship from 

the Solutions to Perinatal 

Loneliness Project. 

 

 

Children in most need of specialist mental 
health support often turned away because 
their situation is too unstable 

 

Three NIHR Research Schools' Mental Health Masters Award holder, Julia 

Mannes, shares findings from her NIHR Three Research Schools’ MPhil 

have been launched as part of the Children at the Table campaign with the 

National Children’s Bureau. 

 

A new study by the University of Cambridge and the National Children’s 

Bureau shows serious issues when children and young people with social 

work involvement for current concerns or experiencing poverty try to access 

mental health services (CAMHS).  

The analysis of over 71,000 health records shows that children and young 

people who are being supported by social workers or are on child protection 

https://www.york.ac.uk/business-society/people/ruth-naughton-doe/
https://figshare.com/articles/online_resource/_b_Solutions_to_Perinatal_Loneliness_b_/26219660/1
https://figshare.com/articles/online_resource/_b_Solutions_to_Perinatal_Loneliness_b_/26219660/1


 

plans were far more likely to be rejected by CAMHS than their peers, and 

not get the treatment and support they may urgently need. 

These findings have been welcomed by the Children’s Charities Coalition 

(comprising Action for Children, Barnardo’s, The Children’s Society, National 

Children’s Bureau and NSPCC) as part of the #ChildrenAtTheTable 

campaign.  

It presents independent research funded by the NIHR School for Primary 

Care Research as part of the Three NIHR Research Schools' Mental Health 

Programme (award number MHF049), the NIHR Health and Social Care 

Delivery Research Programme (project reference NIHR134922), the British 

Academy, Foundations, and Wellcome (218025/A/19/Z) 

 

Read more / Read highlight on BBC News 

 

Blog Posts 

 

  

New blog post by one of our Three NIHR Research Schools' Mental 

Health Programme Career Development Award holder. 

Dr Stephanie Ejegi-Memeh, University of Sheffield, shares Five top tips for 

https://www.ncb.org.uk/about-us/media-centre/news-opinion/children-most-need-specialist-mental-health-support-often-turned
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/c049zqprvdlo
https://www.sheffield.ac.uk/ahpnm/people/nursing-and-midwifery/stephanie-ejegi-memeh


 

doing equitable and respectful health research with Black-led mental health 

community organisations. 

Read the full blog post 

 

  

 

Dr Yu (Maggie) Fu, a NIHR Three Research Schools' Mental Health 

research programme project awardee and now an NIHR Advanced Fellow 

based at the University of Liverpool, shares her journey into mental health 

research. 

 

Read more 

 

Publications 

 

 

 

Primary care provision for young 

people with ADHD: a multi-

perspective qualitative study. Anna 

Price, Mental Health Fellow, writes 

for BJGP 
 

https://www.spcr.nihr.ac.uk/news/blog/five-top-tips-for-doing-equitable-and-respectful-health-research-with-black-led-mental-health-community-organisations
https://www.liverpool.ac.uk/population-health/staff/yu-fu/
https://www.spcr.nihr.ac.uk/news/blog/a-journey-into-mental-health-research
https://bjgp.org/content/early/2024/04/29/BJGP.2023.0626
https://bjgp.org/content/early/2024/04/29/BJGP.2023.0626
https://bjgp.org/content/early/2024/04/29/BJGP.2023.0626


 

 

 

The Longitudinal Impact of Social 

Media Use on UK Adolescents' 

Mental Health: Longitudinal 

Observational Study, Ruth 

Plackett, Mental Health 

Fellow, writes for JMIR Publications 
 

 

 

 

Controlled Interventions to Improve 

Suicide Prevention in Educational 

Settings: A Systematic Review and 

Network Meta-Analysis, Alex 

Hodkinson, Mental Health 

Fellow, writes for APA PsycNet 
 

 

 

 

The Impact of Social Media Use 

Interventions on Mental Well-being: 

Systematic Review, Ruth 

Plackett, Mental Health 

Fellow, writes for JMIR Publications 

 

 

NIHR Funding Opportunities 

 

 

The NIHR Three Schools’ Prevention Research Programme has new 

funding opportunities. 

Applications should be submitted by 17:00 on Friday, 13th September 

2024. 

Find out more about the NIHR Three Schools’ Prevention Programme 

Funding Call 

https://www.jmir.org/2023/1/e43213
https://www.jmir.org/2023/1/e43213
https://www.jmir.org/2023/1/e43213
https://www.jmir.org/2023/1/e43213
https://psycnet.apa.org/fulltext/2024-38968-001.html#articlePubHist_cps_31_1_85
https://psycnet.apa.org/fulltext/2024-38968-001.html#articlePubHist_cps_31_1_85
https://psycnet.apa.org/fulltext/2024-38968-001.html#articlePubHist_cps_31_1_85
https://psycnet.apa.org/fulltext/2024-38968-001.html#articlePubHist_cps_31_1_85
https://www.jmir.org/2023/1/e44922
https://www.jmir.org/2023/1/e44922
https://www.jmir.org/2023/1/e44922


 

 

The NIHR Three Schools’ Dementia Research Programme has new funding 

opportunities. 

1. Research Projects – outline proposals are due by 23 September 

2024  

2. Career Development Awards – applications are due by 16 October 

2024  

 

Find out more about the NIHR Three Schools’ Dementia Programme 

Funding Call 

 

SAPC Updates 

 

 

SAPC Mental Health Special Interest 
Group Primary Care Mental Health 
Conference  

  

https://www.spcr.nihr.ac.uk/news/funding-call-for-three-nihr-research-schools-dementia-research-programme-is-live
https://www.spcr.nihr.ac.uk/news/funding-call-for-three-nihr-research-schools-dementia-research-programme-is-live


 

The School for Primary Care Research (SPCR) were proud to help facilitate, 

alongside Professor Carolyn Chew-Graham, the Society for Academic 

Primary Care (SAPC) Mental Health Special Interest Group - Primary Care 

Mental Health Conference at Keele University in May 2024. 

The theme of the event explored what is important in primary care mental 

health research, with keynotes being delivered by Adam Geraghty from the 

University of Southampton, and Caroline Mitchell, from the University of 

Sheffield. There were over 80 delegates in attendance and oral and poster 

presentations throughout the day from colleagues around the country.  

 

Read more: 2024 SAPC Mental Health SIG - Primary Care Mental Health 

Conference | SAPC 

 

 

SAPC Mental Health Special Interest Group  

The Society for Academic Primary Care has a number of Special Interest 

Groups – the Mental Health SIG  (“No health without mental health”) is one 

of the most active. The group aims to bring together researchers working in 

the field of primary care mental health. 

During the COVID-19 pandemic virtual SIG meetings were held to offer 

support particularly to early and mid-career researchers working in isolation 

to deliver mental health research. The group currently arrange a yearly in-

person meeting at the SAPC Annual Scientific meeting, and host the annual 

Primary Care Mental Health conference. This provides a great opportunity 

for researchers to present their work in a supportive and nurturing 

environment! 

Meetings typically involve a presentation about a research idea, research in 

progress, or discussions around wellbeing and current challenges and 

barriers to the group’s work. 

How to get involved 

If this sounds like something you’re interested in, you will need to be a 

https://sapc.ac.uk/training-course/9257-2024-sapc-mental-health-sig-primary-care-mental-health-conference
https://sapc.ac.uk/training-course/9257-2024-sapc-mental-health-sig-primary-care-mental-health-conference


 

member of SAPC to join, find out more here.  

Please do contact Carolyn Chew-Graham at c.a.chew-

graham@keele.ac.uk for more information about the group! 

 

Contribute to the next newsletter 

 

 

 

Please let us know about any items of 

interest that you might like to have included 

in future newsletters. These could include: 

 Funding calls 

 Research publications and articles 

 News items 

 

Send your contributions for the next newsletter  

 

 

 

About the Three NIHR Research 
Schools' Mental Health Programme 

 

 

 

The NIHR Schools’ for Primary Care Research (SPCR), Public Health Research 

(SPHR) and Social Care Research (SSCR) (“three NIHR Schools”) have joined 

together in a unique collaboration between leading academic centres in England 

to collaborate on a programme of work on mental health, managed by the SPCR 

and funded through the National Institute for Health and Care Research (NIHR). 

 

Subscribe to the Three NIHR Research 

https://sapc.ac.uk/members/join.
mailto:c.a.chew-graham@keele.ac.uk
mailto:c.a.chew-graham@keele.ac.uk
mailto:spcr@keele.ac.uk?subject=Mental%20Health%20newsletter%20content
https://www.spcr.nihr.ac.uk/
https://sphr.nihr.ac.uk/
https://sphr.nihr.ac.uk/
https://www.sscr.nihr.ac.uk/
http://eepurl.com/h5pwxf


Schools' Mental Health Programme  

 

 

Programme Manager - Three Schools' Mental Health: Claire Ashmore 

 

Any queries please contact Claire in the first instance: 

c.ashmore@keele.ac.uk 

Twitter @Ashmore2009 
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